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PARENT / TEACHER COUNCIL 

Minutes

Thursday September 14, 2017
6:30pm- 8:00pm
School Library
	In Attendance:                                                                                      

Pat Petruccelli, Principal               Kelly Bruckner                                                                           

Kate Post, Chair                             Jennifer Smith                                                                               

Sara Pettigrew, Secretary            Cheryl Cader

Heather Knowles, Treasurer       Sharon Pynn

Jennifer Lee, Fundraising            Sara Haluik                                     Eileen Clement                              Susan Martin                                 Sammie Button                             David Cook                                     Joanne Botelho                             Crystal Seager

Courtney Botelho

	Regrets:




	1. Welcome and Introductions
	Mr. Petruccelli welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone for making him feel so welcome in our school.


	2. Volunteer Expectations

	Reminder that all volunteers require police checks every three years. 

	3. Nominations/Voting
	Chair  – Kate Post
Secretary – Sara Pettigrew

Treasurer – Heather Knowles

Fundraising Coordinator will remain Jen Lee

	4. Principals Report

	Today’s Family will operate from our school while the recreation centre is closed for renovations, entry and exit is at the FDK doors.
Every Friday Mr. P will post a weekly newsletter on the website, he has also added a Twitter Page, a tv screen will be placed the display case in the front entrance, this will be used to post various pictures of our students.
Agendas are now paid for by School Council.

It will cost $698 to replace basketball nets, to replace the poles is $2100, shared some playground revitalization from others schools.  Discussion around the pole in the middle of the playground, possibility of having it carved into a totem pole.  

The tree in the middle of the playground will be removed Sept 22, one day next week the whole school will have their photo taken with the tree, some of the logs are being saved for the FDK area.  The board of education is paying for the tree removal, but not the replacement of trees.
Mad Science – Due to changes in the times that this can be offered, school council has paid for Scientist in the Classroom the last few years.  This provided every child the opportunity to participate unlike Mad Science.  This is also geared towards a topic in their curriculum.

To paint the playground the cost is about $6000-$7000, Mr. P provided some examples of what can be done.
Evacuations Site – with the recreation centre closed the principal at St Margaret Mary has agreed to allow us to use their school as our safe zone in case of an evacuation.
Technology will be enhanced in the class rooms with the projectors being mounted on the ceiling.  This will come from the school budget.

	5. Teacher’s Report
	Two teachers are going to share the role of teacher representative this year.


	6. Treasurer’s Report
	Currently $16,278 in our account.  This has been ear marked to do some playground revitalization.  
The board of education now requires school councils to report on what funds are “earmarked” for.  This can be an estimate, and extra funds allocated else where if required. Jen and Kate will get together to prepare this for the Board of Education.


	7. Fundraising Report
	Fall fundraiser, one in December and one in the spring, last year we did Lamontagne which hasn’t been a huge success.  This fall we will be doing McMillan’s, if we sign up for the fall we will make33% on most items.  Kick off on October 2nd, with a return date of October 18th.
Basket fundraiser in December.
Possibly chocolate fundraiser in the spring or a dance a thon.
Pizza Days – Currently a volunteer is needed to help hand out pizza on Wednesdays at nutrition break to the primary classes.  This is from October until the last week of May.  


	8. New Business
	Crossing Guard Request for Broker and Upper Kenilworth – waiting for a return phone call, should be by the end of the week.  

82% of our students walk to school.


	
	Next Meeting

Monday October 16, 2017
6:30-8:00

School Library
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